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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
ATTN:  JASDEEP LALLY – WILDFIRE SAFETY ENFORCEMENT BRANCH 

505 VAN NESS AVENUE 

SAN FRANCISCO  CA  94102-3298 

Re: Date of Incident:    November 9, 2023 

Location of Incident: Landon Drive, Jurupa Valley, California   

Dear Jasdeep Lally: 

In accordance with the reporting requirements set forth in Resolution E-4184, this letter 

supplements the notice Southern California Edison Company (SCE) provided to the Commission 

via the web-based emergency reporting system on Thursday, November 9, 2023, at 2:29 p.m. 

regarding the above-referenced incident.  SCE is required to submit this information pursuant to 

Commission instructions, resolutions and the Public Utilities Code, and submits this report under 

Public Utilities Code Section 315. 

On November 9, 2023, at 5:53 a.m., the Riverside County Fire Department (RCFD), notified 

SCE of a downed pole and wire associated with a brush fire in the Jurupa Valley area.  SCE 

personnel responded to the scene and observed Pole No. 1714303E had been vandalized and 

exhibited damage as if it had been intentionally cut down.  Two No. 4 solid copper overhead 

primary conductors supported by Pole No. 1714303E were also downed.  Our personnel also 

observed what appeared to be a blade-like object near the base of Pole No. 1714303E.  The 

Landon Fire burned approximately 36 acres of open field before it was extinguished by fire 

personnel.  

Pole No. 1714303E supported overhead electrical facilities on the Bellgrave 12 kV Circuit out of 

Bain Substation.  Although there was no circuit relay activity, our personnel determined two 

fuses operated at Pole No. 4826125E which is upstream from the damaged pole location.   

Repairs to the involved SCE facilities consisted of replacing Pole No. 1714303E and 

approximately 400-feet of No. 4 solid copper primary overhead conductors were replaced with 

1/0 ACSR overhead primary conductors, three 30-amp SMU fuses were replaced at Pole No. 

4826125E, and an H-Frame structure consisting of Pole Nos. 2446885E and 2346884E in the 

burn area that sustained fire damage was replaced. 
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SCE is unaware of any additional property damage or injuries as a result of this incident. 

 

Sincerely, 

              
Jose Moran 


